
Local Government Impact

LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

February 25, 2005

TO: Honorable Joe Driver, Chair, House Committee on Law Enforcement 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1066 by Hegar (Relating to the issuance of concealed handgun licenses to residents of 
other states and to reciprocity agreements with other states concerning concealed handgun 
licenses.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Government Code to allow the Department of Public Safety to issue 
concealed handgun licenses to eligible nonresidents based on the results of a criminal history record 
check.  The bill would also direct the Governor to negotiate agreements or issue a proclamation that a 
license issued by another state is recognized in Texas if the Attorney General of the State of Texas 
determines that a background check of each applicant for a license issued by that state is initiated. 
Both the Department of Public Safety and the Office of the Attorney General report that the 
requirements of the bill can be accomplished within existing resources.  The bill would take effect 
immediately if it receives a vote of two-thirds of all the members elected to each house.  If the bill 
does not receive the vote necessary for immediate effect, it takes effect September 1, 2005.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 302 Office of the Attorney General, 405 Department of Public Safety
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